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March 11, 2020 

 
SAFETY RECALL NOTICE: 20V051 

 
TO: Affected KME Dealers  
 
KME has decided that a defect which relates to motor vehicle safety exists in certain model year 
2015-2020 vehicles manufactured from August 2014 through November 2019. 
 
Pelican Products, Inc. informed KME that there is a potential problem with aged battery 
packs in the Pelican 9410 and 9415 NiMH Flashlights during the charging process.  The 
battery pack can become unstable and explode while charging, creating a risk of injury and 
damaging the light and property in the process. 
 

Note: 9410L & 9415 Z0 are NOT included in this safety recall. 
 
Owners will be notified by mail about the recall and will be instructed to contact their KME 
Dealer or KME to get information on how to check the model of their flashlight.  If their 
flashlight(s) is a model under recall, KME or the KME dealer will work with Pelican to arrange for 
the return and repair or the replacement of the affected products at no cost to the vehicle owner.  
The estimated time to complete the replacement is one hour. 
 
Please be reminded that it is a violation of Federal law for you deliver a new motor vehicle 
or any new or used item of motor vehicle equipment covered by this notification until this 
defect has been remedied.  Substantial civil penalties apply to violations of this law.   
 
Your assistance with this recall is appreciated. Should you have any questions or concerns, 
please contact KME Customer Service at (570) 669-5230. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
KME, Inc. 


